
 
Announcement of College of Music, Mahidol University 

Guidelines on Teaching and Learning and Measures to Prevent the Outbreak of the Coronavirus 
2019 (COVID-19)  

For 2/2021 Semester 
 

Reference is made to the Announcement of the College of Music, on Guidelines on 
Teaching and Learning and Measures to Prevent the Outbreak of the Coronavirus 2019 (COVID-19) dated 
November 29, 2021.  College of Music is therefore announcing guidelines regarding teaching and learning, 
operations, and preventive measures for COVID-19 as follows. 
 
YAMP  
Teaching, learning, and practicing can be held on campus under the “Bubble and Seal” guidelines with 
strictly social distancing. 
 
Undergraduate and Graduate Programs 

 

1 Teaching and learning 
1.1 The following subjects can be held on campus under social distancing measures. 

1.1.1 Large ensemble classes shall follow the College’s Large Ensemble 
Project-Based Schedule which shall be announced on the College of 
Music Mahidol University Academic System (COMMAS).  

1.1.2 Small ensemble classes can be held on campus. 
1.1.3 Private lessons (one on one performance lessons) can be held on 

campus. 
1.2 Subjects other than those mentioned in 1.1 above will gradually return to campus in 

the next phases, as will be announced later on COMMAS system.  Meanwhile, these 
subjects will be conducted on the online platform until otherwise announced. 
 

2 Use of Buildings and Facilities 
2.1 The College’s library will be opened weekdays from 8.30am to 5.00pm (except public 

holiday).  Students are also entitled to remotely use electronic music databases, 
including Alexander Street, JSTOR, Oxford Music Online, Oxford History of Western 
Music, Naxos Music Library, Naxos Video Library, RILM, and IPA, etc. 

 
The system for use of practice rooms, random ATK testing and entrance to College remains 

the same as in the last announcement dated November 29, 2021 and related guidelines announced in 
COMMAS System. 
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This announcement enters into effect from December 20, 2021 until otherwise announced. 
Please be advised and act accordingly with reference to these guidelines, as well as 

constantly follow up with further announcements of College and University. 
 
 
 
 

           Announced on December 14, 2021 
 
 
 
              (Dr. Narong Prangcharoen) 
                 Dean, College of Music 
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